
2 July 2025  

The Resident 
CONCORD NSW 2137 

Refuge island upgrade at Nullawarra Avenue and Nirranda Street, Concord 

Dear Resident, 

As part of Council’s ongoing commitment to improving road safety and pedestrian 
infrastructure, Council are pleased to advise that works will soon commence at the 
intersection of Nullawarra Avenue and Nirranda Street, Concord. 

The project includes: 

• Demolition and removal of the existing concrete refuge island, kerb ramps,
footpath, kerb and gutter, and sections of asphalt road

• Construction of a new pedestrian refuge island and kerb ramps that meet
accessibility standards

• Installation of a new asphalt speed cushions
• Road resurfacing and reapplication of line markings and bicycle symbols

A plan of the works is attached for your reference. 

Construction is expected to commence mid-July 2025 and the project will take 
approximately four to six weeks to complete, weather permitting. 

Works will be carried out Monday to Friday from 7am to 5pm and Saturdays from 
8am to 3pm. Traffic control measures will be in place throughout the duration of the 
project to ensure the safety of workers and the community. Access to properties will 
be maintained at all times. The contractor will provide advance notice of any 
disruptions and take steps to minimise inconvenience to residents and businesses. 

Your patience and cooperation while these important safety improvements are 
carried out is appreciated. 

For further information, please contact Council’s Project Manager, Nathan 
Gasparotto, by email at nathan.gasparotto@canadabay.nsw.gov.au or by calling 
9121 0224. 

Kind regards, 

Mayor Michael Megna 
City of Canada Bay 
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